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HMinutes of June 2, 1975

reduction in the adult tennis fees but to do so they would have to eliminate
the reservation system. He said the Parks & Recreation Committee recommends i
that the Board go along with the reduction in the junior fees and HE SO MOVED. |
Seconded.

In response to questions from MR, CROSBY, MR. BLOIS said the adult fees are
$3 per court, He noted that the Committee was in favor of leaving these fees
the way they are so a&s to be able to retain the reservation system. He said
the fees the previous year had been 50¢ per person. He said the fees at
Scalzi are $2 per court after 5 p.m. He also sajid the fees for juniors had
been the same as the adult rates.

MR, CROSBY said it was hi- opinion that the hours set up for the lower fees
are too restrictive. He said he would like to see the juniors play at this
rate all morning.

MR, BLOIS said they are willing to reduce the rates for adults if they eliminate
the reservation system.

MRS. FORMAN said that the fees at Sterling Farms should be on a line with
equivalent facilities elsewhere in the City. She said she realizes that the
resexvation system is & big plus but it seems to her that they are trying to
give the Board the impression that the cost to cover the labor to take care of
resexrvations is vhat is entailing this additional expense. She asked what
changes in personnel weuld take place at Sterling Farms if they didn't have the
reservation systemw, She supgested that they could hev2 a reservation system
in which one person goes over to sign a sheet to reserve the court which would
eliminate whatever expense they claim now.

MR, BLOIS said they receive 500-500 phone calls a day and have been averaging
from 250 to 300 golfers per day at Sterling Farms and they all go through the
same office for reservations. o

MRS, FORMAN said there are other ways where there can be advance reservations
that would not require so much of their time and still preserve the reservation
system and keep the price in line with the rest of the City.

The VOTE was then taken on the motion to approve the proposed fee for junior
tennis and the motion CARRIED,

MR. BLOIS announced that the Stamford Golf Authority has turned back to the
City $25,000.00 with the promise to turn mo~e in at a future date,

MRS, LAITMAN requested that Mr. Blois and his Coummittee look into the complaints
that she has received concerning thte National Junior Tennis Program which is
run by the Board of Recreation having been somewhat curtailed,

MR. BLOIS read a letter from the Bov Scouts thanking the Park Department for
the use of Cove Island for the Spriiy Cemporee. He also read a letter from
the West Side Bocci League requesting reconsideration of the bocci fees at
Scalzi Park which have been raised from $1 pex night to $8 per night, He said
the Boccl League is willing to pay $40 to $50 for use of the bocei courts

for 18 nightsper season, It was suggested that Mr. Blois take that matter up
with the Park S+ miission,
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THE PRESIDENT announded that Dan Russbach, a former member of this Board was
in the gallery.

PERSONREL COMMITTEE - Leonard Hoffman
MR, HOFFMAN reported on the following item:

(1) CIVIL SERVICE REGULATIONS - Consideration of revisions - (Letter dated
5-14-75 from Edward T. Mathews, Chairman, Personnel Commission)

MR, HOFFMAN said the above matter will be 1:izld in Committee for one more month.

PLANNING & ZONING COMMITTEE - Salvan Ross

MR. ROSS said that the Planning & Zoning Committee ret on May 27 and present
were Reps. Guroian, Sainburg and Ross and absent were Reps. Rose and Tresser,
He seld they considered Item #14 under Fiscal Committee, which has to do with
Derry Street. He said the Committee voted to hold this item and has written
to the Corporation Counsel for an opinion concerning the legal reguirements
in billing the total cost to the property owners benefitting from this pro-
ject. He reported on the following item:

(1) Proposed RESOLUTION AUTNORIZING SALE OF CITY-OWNED PROPERTY ON EAST
SIDE OF FAIRFIELD AVENUE FOR $20,910.00 - As approved by the Board of
Finance and in conjunction with revised assessment by Tax Assessor -
Board of Representatives previocusly approved authorization to sell this
parcel for a price of not less than $74,677.50 by the adoption of Res.
No. 990 on 2-3-75 - (Mayor's letter of 5-6-75)

MR. ROSS said the Planning & Zoning Committee voted to recommend rejectiomn
of the proposed resolution. He said for the convenience of the Board he would
MOVE for approval of the resolution. Seconded and LOST on voice vote.

URBAN RENEWAL COMMITTEE ~ William Flanagan

MR. FLANAGAN noted that the foundation permit has been issued for the Marriott
Hotel and work has commenced on the pilings.

In response to a question from MR, MORABITO, MR. FLANAGAN said he had had no
previous knowledge about the URC being sued for a motor vehicle accident and
said he will check on it the first thing tomorrow.

COMMITTEE ON RE-NAMING OF MUNICIPAL FACTLITIES - Algird Cibulskas

MR, CIBULSKAS sajid the Committee has completed a series of meetings with the
various departments that might be affected by guidelines that will be proposed.
He said there have been four meetings during this past month, one each with the
Park Department, the Board of Recreafion, the Planning Board and the Engineering
Department, He said they have gor*ten a tremendcus amount of input and now the
Committee has to review all the aaterial and propose a set of guidelines which
he hoped would be ready for the next Board meeting.
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COUNICATIONS FROM THE MAYOR

THE PRESIDENT noted that the Mayor will have the fixst report to the Board
concerning the recommendations of the Special Investigation Committee ready
for the next meeting of the Steering Committee.

NEW BUSINESS
MB. DeROSE read the following letter dated May 22, 1975 to the Eoard:
"Dear Dr. Loter:

"During the 1974 fiscal year budget meeting Mr, Salvan Ross, Democratic
Representative of the 15th District, c¢lected te vote on all municipal telephone
and telegraph accounts amounting to $80,356. On May 12, 1975 (during the 1975
fiscal year budget meeting) Mr. Ross abstained from voting on the very same
accounts. In both instances he was an employee of the Southern New England
Telephone Company. Mr. Ross' act of abstention clearly suggests a conflict

of interst by his own admission.

"In light of sald circumstances we feel it imperative that answers to the
following questions be given:

1. Why did Mr. Ross feel it prdper to vote on telephone mnd telegraph
accounts in 1974 and not in 19757

2. Did the telephone company influence Mr. Rosa' decision to vote on
the telephone accounts?

3. What is Mr, Ross' job with the telephone Company? Was Mr. Ross
promoted since his vote on last year's budget?

4, Does Mr, Ross service municipal telephones?
5. Allegedly Mr. Ross has been seen in the vicinity of City Hall during

regular work hours, If this be true, it gives rise to other pertinent
questions that must be explored,

"Dr, Loter, we feel it is the Ethics Board duty and responsibility to clear
the air regarding Mr. Ross' apparent breach of athics.

"Enclosed is an itemized list of telephone accounts voted on by Mr, Ross."

(signed) Joseph R, DeRose D~15
Vincent R, Martino D-10
Anthony D. Truglia P=5

ook ko dricickdokokedok-doeiokok:

MR, DeROSE MOVED that this matter be placed before the Steeriny Committee,
Seconded and LOST. 1

THE PRESIDENT noted that as a practical matter Mr. DeRose as a member of the
Steering Committee could bring this matter up at the next meeting of the
Steering Committee,

ETTOTER
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MR, CROSBY MOVED that a Committee be formed to plan a day's ocuting for members

of the Board of Representatives and invited City officials to be held in July g
or August, Seconded and CARRIED, e

THE PRESIDENT asked that anycne interested in being on the Committee speak
to him,

There being no further business to come before the Board, on motionm, duly seconded
and CARRTED, the meeting was adjourned at 10:55 p.m,

Ouad, Pt

Sally Flaherty .
Administrative Assistant and
(Recording Secretary)

Frdid £ Dl B

Frederick E. Miller, Jr., President B -
13th Boexrd of Representatives %

Note: The above meeting was broadcast in its
entirety over Radio Station WSTC,
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